
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

M E M O R A N D U M 
 

Date:  March 6, 2023 
To:   Council Chair Jared Mead 
From:  County Executive Dave Somers 
Re:  Recommendation for Reappointment to Noxious Weed Control Board 
 
 
I am pleased to approve the reappointment of Lea Anne Burke to the Snohomish County Noxious 
Weed Control Board.  
 
Ms. Burke meets the board member qualifications, and desires to serve as the District 4 representative 
of the Noxious Weed Board. Pursuant to SCC 2.03.030, I am pleased to recommend the reappointment 
of Ms. Burke to the Noxious Weed Control Board. Ms. Burke graduated with a Master of Landscape 
Architecture from the University of Washington. She is currently working as a Tribal Affairs Manager 
for Puget Sound Partnership. Additionally, she was elected to the City of Snohomish Council, 
representing position 6 in 2021. She has experience in restoration projects and is interested in noxious 
weeds impacts on the ecosystem. 
 
Pursuant to SCC 2.03.030, I recommend Lea Anne Burke for reappointment to the Snohomish County 
Noxious Weed Control Board to serve a four-year term, expiring 12/31/2026. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
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